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Dear Chairman Craven and House Judiciary Committee, 
 
                My name is Frank Croce from Greenville. This bill does nothing to help protect me or my wife or the citizens of 
Rhode Island from protection against the hordes of illegal immigration that occurred during the Obama and Biden 
Administration’s. And not to mention that Providence, is a Sanctuary City. So who knows what people are hiding out in 
that city. We just had a Hezbollah supporter go back to Lebanon for a funeral. A doctor from Brown. So that’s a “Tell” 
regarding if terrorist cells are residing in our state.    
                If there’s a home invasion how would I protect my home and the occupants and my business. Police response 
would not come in time to the rescue.  I don’t have a carry permit, but probably could be a candidate for one. 
                The job I have requires me to get FBI checks & Federal Government Security Clearance’s. I’m not a hunter or 
use my fire arms for sporting events. But, If I was I would be just as concerned regarding this bill infringing on the rights 
of citizens of Rhode Island.    
                I guess the Governor wants this bill. But then again he has a security staff that is around the clock. That’s a nice 
perk! How about the security staff for the Citizens of Rhode Island? None, a phone call away, maybe if they answer.  
                I vote No for this Bill H-5436. 
 
 
Regards, 
Frank Croce 
20 Factory Pond Circle 
Greenville, RI 02828 
fvcroce@cox.net         
401-949-3218 – home 
 
 
                                                                                                                                             


